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DESERT HARBOR—A 55+ COMMUNITY—APACHE JUNCTION, AZ—SEPTEMBER 2022 

What is Labor Day, and Why Do We Celebrate it? 
 
Labor Day is a national holiday in the U.S.  For many people it’s a symbolic end of 
summer and the start of a new school year, celebrated with barbecuing and one last 
summertime hurrah. 
However, it was envisioned by founders as a celebration of the American worker and 

the great American work ethic.  It was a creation of the labor movement in the late 

1800’s.  The first Labor Day celebrations were parades to show the public “the 

strength and esprit de corps of the trade and labor organizations” of the community, 

followed by festivals designed for the recreation and amusement of the workers and 

their families.   
Continued on page 2 
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Speeches by prominent union officials, industrialists, educators, clerics, and government 
officials were among the day’s highlights.  (Something like a political rally held today.) 
The first Labor Day parade was on Tuesday, September 5, 1882, in New York City.  By 
1894 23 more states adopted the holiday, and on June 28, 1894, President Grover 
Cleveland signed a law making the first Monday in September a legal holiday every 
year. 
Labor Day was all about the great American worker, the driving engine behind the most 
productive economy in the world, and the American work ethic that resulted in one of the 
highest standards of living in the world.  All of this came from a belief in economic and 
political democracy.  Of course, Labor Day not only celebrated the American workers 
but also protected their quality of life, addressing the problems of the day—from long 
working hours to lack of time off. 
So whether you work on a farm, at a factory, in an office, or at home, we hope that you 
will take this day of honor, find some work/life balance and reflect on your good work.  
After all, at work is where we spend the majority of our time.   
Take a moment to reflect on this history and the many American workers who came be-

fore us—to build our railways, roads, infrastructure, and more.  Then go to a picnic or 

barbecue as our ancestral workers did 128 years ago! 

Continued from page 1 

From the President’s Desk—Sandy Baumstark 

By the time you read this, Don and I will have returned from 
a wonderful vacation with our family and friends. 
 
Labor Day is almost upon us and the picnic lunch will be provided by the Desert 
Harbor Activities Committee.  The Miller boys will be doing the grilling for us. 
Thank you both in advance for all of your hard work. 
 
On Saturday, September 17th we are having a Potato Bake.  Happy Hour at 4:00 
with the potatoes served at 4:30 PM.  Whiskey Rush will be here to entertain us 
from 6 to 9 PM. 
 
We will have our first food truck in several months coming on Wednesday 
September 28th, Poky Cocina Mexican Foods. 
Come and join in the good food, fun and socializing. 
 
Next month our snowbirds will begin to trickle back in. 
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 President Sandy Baumstark Lot #60 262-909-3641 2022-2024 

 Vice President James Genso Lot #57 407-970-0299 2022-2024 

 Secretary Barb Nienkark Lot #192 480-288-0568 2021-2023 

 Treasurer Suzanne Dallas Lot #207 480-399-6756 2021-2023 

 Board Member Beth Chartrand Lot #64 651-747-6547 2020-2023 

 Board Member Rhonda Smaldino Lot #155 909-214-4907 2021-2024 

 Board Member Bonnie Harrison Lot #40 306-221-8773 2022-2025 

      

ACTIVITIES ORGANIZATION 

Humana Sales Representative, Tracy Eubank-Sloan, and her comic sidekick, Greg 
Garcia, paid us a visit on August 18th. 

They brought ice cream and lots of great fruits and vegetables for those lucky to win a 

game of Mexican Bingo.  While the turnout was small those of us who were there had 
lots of fun. 

All of the insurance companies have lots of changes coming in October during open 
enrollment and we will definitely have them back when the snowbirds return and the 
changes can be discussed. 

Besides the fun part of their visit, they are both very knowledgeable about the insur-
ance market. 
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Hi everyone, my name is Deloris Marshall in lot 24 - 
 
I have been reaching out to various vendors to advertise in our monthly newslet-
ter.  If you have used a business and feel that they did a great job, were reasona-
bly priced, respectful and would recommend them to our community members 
please let me know.  Please grab a business card from them and drop it in my 
cubby, #24. I will contact them to see if they would be interested in advertising in 
our newsletter. 
  
Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the cost of printing 
this newsletter. If you use a vendor from our newsletter, please let them know 
where you saw their ad. 

WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS 

JEFF & JERE BROADHEAD 
 
Jeff & Jere  recently moved into lot #187 from here in Arizona 
and will be full time residents. 
 
They enjoy billiards and quilting. 
 
They have 3 children and 3 grandchildren. 
 
Please welcome Jeff & Jere to Desert Harbor. 
 
 

 
NO PHOTO 

AVAILABLE 

AT THIS TIME 
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AUGUST 20th POTLUCK 
By Cami Weiss 

The August Potluck was attended by about 35-40 people. Great food was had by all.  
Everyone out did themselves with such a great variety of food and so delicious…. 
Everyone was so helpful with the clean-up. Thank you one and all for helping. Greatly 
appreciated by host and hostess: Deb Gravatt, Judy Charboneau, Bob Breyer and 
Cami Weiss. Thank you!!! 
Sandy De Mello was the big winner of 50/50. She was happy with her $65.00 winnings. 
Card Bingo had a wonderful turnout. Cliff Tessmer called the bingo and everyone had a 
very fun time. Again, the big winner was Sandy DeMello with the final win. It was 
Sandy’s big night. Congratulations!!!! 
Thank you one and all for attending. 
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Newsletter Committee Mission Statement: 

The Desert Harbor Newsletter Committee will present a community based 
monthly newsletter with the intention of being informative and entertaining as 
well as educational for the residents. 

It should not be complex or complicated but a fun publication for the residents 

reading enjoyment. 

Sign Up Sheet 
In Clubhouse 
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WEB MASTER, DICK SMITH, 480-983-5819 

DESERT HARBOR ACTIVITIES COORDINATORS 

 ACTIVITY COORDINATOR TELEPHONE 

 BEAN BAG MIKE HOHEISEL 612-817-3591 

 BINGO WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 BUNCO BECKY GARDNER 480-288-9068 

 CLOSET QUILTERS CAROLE HOBSON 480-288-6270 

 CRAFTING CYNDY SCHAUER 480-288-5686 

 GENEALOGY JOHN STEINKE 480-363-1125 

 GOLF LEAGUE DON BAUMSTARK 262-909-3244 

 LADIES LUNCH OUT OF PARK BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 LADIES LUNCH IN PARK LORI JOHNSON 480-907-8971 

 MEXICAN TRAIN CLIF EDWARDS 360-772-3856 

 PING PONG SHANT MEEROIAN 928-642-7418 

 SHUFFLEBOARD WAYNE MILLER 480-688-6903 

 SUNSHINE ELAINE GRANATA 860-922-3681 

 WATER VOLLEYBALL PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

 WATER WORK-OUT PAULA BARKER 712-490-7118 

 WELCOME BEA GOUDESEUNE 602-703-0220 

 Wii BOWLING PAUL BARKER 712-490-7240 

DESERT HARBOR MANAGER, 480-288-8876 

NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE 
Co-Editors: Connie Riter & Dave Borchardt 

Writers: Jane Boudreau, Barb Nienkark, Cami Weiss, Sandy Baumstark, Elaine Granata 
ADVERTISING—Deloris Marshall 
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Bunco Results  by Becky Gardner 
 
 

Hello everyone - another month of Bunco winners! 

 

Aug 4th 

Most Buncos was taken by Joyce Myers.  Most wins won by Cheryl Sunderman 

followed by Charlene Hudson.  Jeanine Gooding had most losses. 

 

Aug 18th 

Most Buncos was taken by Sandy DeMello.  Most wins won by Linda Edwards.  

She also had last Bunco. Pat Dearing came in 2nd and Heather Alvarado took 

3rd.  Ann Marie had most losses. 

 

Thank you all for joining in the fun! 

 

Next  Bunco dates are Sept 1st, 15th and 29th. 
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LADIES OUT OF PARK LUNCHEON 
By Cami Weiss 

 

The Ladies Out of the Park was held on August 16th at Red Lobster. 
There were 10 of us and we had a wonderful time with close conversation 
and laughs.  Food was great with a wonderful waitress. 
 
Bea will be back to decide on a September location. That will be on Sep-
tember 20th 11:00. 
 
Thanks to each and everyone for attending. It was great. 
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Residents Meeting - August 6, 2022 

President Sandy called the meeting to order at 9 AM with approximately 52 residents in attendance.   Prior to 
calling the meeting to order, Cami Weiss approached Sandy with a bag from Vice President Elaine and a note.  
The note was a resignation from Elaine and the bag contained her records, debit card and keys.  Prior to the 
meeting, Cami Weiss passed out typewritten notes to the members from Elaine Granata with her many reasons 
for resigning from the Board. 

We stood for the Pledge of Allegiance and then Sandy took roll call with all members present except Vice Presi-

dent Elaine.  There were no new residents to introduce and the minutes from the July Residents Meeting were 

approved by Wayne Miller with a second by Mike Kereluk. 

We moved on to the Treasurer's Report and Cami Weiss asked why there were 2 months of reports.  Treasurer 

Suzanne said she was still in the process of catching up and she wanted to be sure the residents had all of the 

information.  Sherry Weinert asked about the projector and Sandy explained that it was an indoor and outdoor 

movie projector with a large screen and that it was on sale.  The Board hopes it will be well used this coming 

winter.  It was made clear that in the future you must have a receipt to get reimbursed.  Betty Cuevas made a 

motion to accept the Treasurer's Report with a second my Mike Kereluk.  Approximately 8 residents did not ac-

cept the Treasurer's Report. 

Board Member Beth said that we will resume having the Food Trucks in the fall. 

Cami Weiss brought up the 50/50 drawing and said that the change should have been brought up in front of all 

members not just the Board.  President Sandy said it was a Board decision.  She also thinks we should be able 

to see the Audit Report and the changes, if any, to the By Laws.   

Stu Olson took all of the donated water to the food bank.  We matched the donated cash and the donation to-

taled $276.  There were also 126 pounds of food items.  Terry Nord was not present, but he turned in $53.30 for 

aluminum cans. 

Resident Bea reminded us that the Ladies Out of Park Luncheon will be on 8/16 at Red Lobster.  Please be at 

the clubhouse by 11 AM for carpooling.   For the time being Bob Chapin will not be attending the men's lunch-

eon at the American Legion.  That does not mean that you men cannot go as a group and have lunch.  So, go 

for it! 

Our esteemed librarian, Carol Rysavy, asked us to continue to bring in books and magazines.  She has received 

a donation of old Stephen King books and if he is one of your favorite authors, they are available in the library. 

Cami Weiss asked President Sandy to read the letter that she delivered from Elaine Granata.  Despite some of 

her other Board Members disagreeing with this request, Sandy read the letter.  After reading it Sandy said that 

now would be a good time to ask for nominations for a new Vice President.  Mike Kereluk nominated James 

Genso and he accepted the nomination.   

Dave Borchardt said that he has new telephone directories for $3.00 each if you don't have a computer and 

printer to do it yourself.    He is also trying to get an answer from our front office about why the jump in our 

water/sewer bills.  Lew Smaldino said he went directly to the Apache Junction Sewer Board, and they didn't 

know anything about our water bills.  This brought up a number of comments from the residents about problems 

they are having or how different things are in Casa Blanca.  Carol Rysavy talked a little about AAMHO, but you 

have to pay to belong and it's definitely not a quick fix.  Paula and Bea suggested we have a Town Hall Meeting. 

Rhonda asked how do we get more residents out for events?  Vern Beecher said that when we have Karaoke 

again that we should request a printed list of the music they have.  We should also have covers for the micro-

phones to prevent the spread of any illness. 

Beth reminded us that on September 17 Whiskey Rush will be entertaining us, on October 15th 3 Speed, and on 

October 29th Beeline Highway.  Depending on the weather we may have that evening outside.  And, yes, we do 

sign all contracts for our entertainment.     Continued next page 
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Rhonda Odell reminded us that this is probably the last curve of our lives.   There is great truth in that state-

ment.  Thank you, Rhonda, for stopping by the Board Member table and thanking us for a job well done.  We 

all do the best that we can. 

John Steinke said that the Genealogy group will meet on Fridays at 2 PM in the card room. 

The $10 birthday drawing was won by Suzanne Dallas.  The lot number drawn was 112 and they were not 

present, and Paula Barker won $58.00 in the 50/50 drawing. 

Paula Barker made a motion to adjourn with a second by Wayne Miller. 

Respectfully submitted,  Barb Nienkark, Secretary 

Continued from previous page 

Trivia Question: What is often seen as the smallest unit of memory? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: Which planet is the hottest in the solar system? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: Which country produces the most coffee in the world? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: What is the common name for dried plums? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: What does BMW stand for (in English)? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: Which two countries share the longest international border? 
Answer:  

Trivia Question: What is the smallest country in the world? 
Answer:  
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THREE PHASE MECHANICAL 

1 Hour Emergency Service Available - Call: 480-671-0833  

Sales—Service—Repair—Installation 
 

$34.95 Service Check Up When Mentioning This Ad 
 

www.3phasemech.com 



16 

 

DESERT 
 HARBOR 
  CRIBBAGE  

 
There were two cribbage tournaments in August - 
 
The first was on Thursday Aug. 4th with a total of 10 players including a new guest 
Brenda Capizzi who had the High Hand with a 24 and Scott Hudson had the High 
Card with 4 wins and 9 points. 
 
The second was on Thursday Aug. 25th with a total of 10 players.  The High Hand 
went to Randy Hudson with a 24 and Char Hudson had the High Card with 4 wins 
and 9 points.  And our prestigious “String of Pearls” went to Lori Johnson. 
 
 
Please come out and join us it’s a lot of fun and a very relaxed atmosphere. 

 
 

A big Thank You to our hosts Scott and Char Hudson 

Trivia answers: 
kilobyte, Venus, Brazil, Prunes, Bavarian Motor Works, Canada and the USA, Vatican City 
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Medical equipment and misc. items available for resident use.  These are stored at 
Barb Winget’s house which is lot #61.  Please stop by if you need to borrow something. 

1 wheelchair with legs 1 sit & slide shower chair 

1 bath bench w/back 1 walker w/seat & wheels 

3 foldable walkers 1 clip on handle for bathtub 

1 standalone cane 3 standard canes 

 
 

ONION PIE 
By Sherry Weinert 

 

3 cups of any type onion 
1 tsp oil 
3 eggs beaten  
1 cup scalded milk-cooled 
½ cup dry powdered milk 
1 cup sharp cheddar cheese-shredded 
1 prepared pie shell 
 

Sauté the onions in oil. Pour into prepared pie shell. Add eggs. 

Blend scalded milk and powdered milk and pour over the onion mix. 

Cover with cheese and bake for 30-40 minutes at 350. 
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FULL COLOR NAME BADGES 
If you would like to purchase a name tag, there is a 
sheet in the back of the Clubhouse to order one. 
Please PRINT YOUR NAME, your lot number, the 

State from which you came, and if you need a pin back rather than a 
magnetic back.  I will order them after the resident meeting each month. 
 
They are $10.00 each and you can pay for them when they come in.   
         
                              Thanks,  Connie Riter   Lot 81 

Our advertisers are very important to us as they help to offset the 
cost of printing this newsletter. 

Please let them know where you saw their ad whenever 
you use their products or services. 

 
Our advertisers this month: 

 
A-1 Custom Improvements Coyote Home Sales 

Lobo AZ Mobile Home Services Lobo AZ Landscaping 

PM-MH Insurance Services Profection Windows & Doors 

Sunshine Home Sales Superior Home Pros 

Three Phase Mechanical Willis  Painting 
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S E P T E M B E R 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Roger & Wanda Tucker 22 

3 Dick & Louise Norman 54 

7 Steve & Denise Haws 201 

8 Ed & Deborah Williams 176 

11 Bruce & Arlene Wicken 37 

12 Robert & Karen Chapin 131 

12 Charlie & Deloris Marshall 24 

25 Mike & Linda Hoheisel 115 

26 Dick & Cyndi Smith 74 

30 Tom & Carol Ransom 72 

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Dodi Haugen 9 

3 Barbara Geurts 158 

6 John Williams 162 

8 Karen Briggs 105 

8 Linda Kramar 135 

9 Jeri Wolf 178 

10 Marie Urness 103 

12 Debbie Gravatt 197 

13 Don Walker 206 

15 Laura Klahr 194 

18 Carole Hobson 35 

18 Vernita Loveridge 153 

21 Colleen Kitzman 184 

22 Bea Goureseune 177 

24 Joe Gardoni 94 

25 Mary Pat Summers 189 

25 Vince Trizzino 95 

26 Sharry Hermes 127 

28 Jim Leach 148 

30 Bill Loftus 119 
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O C T O B E R 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

If you wish to add your birthday and/or anniversary or 
make any corrections to the list, please call Dick Smith 
at 480-983-5819 

DAY NAME LOT 

3 Sidney & Becky Gardner 70 

14 Lew & Rhonda Smaldino 155 

21 Jeff & Missy Durbin 133 

22 Henry & Alice Hamelin 56 

30 Dave & Jennifer Foley 6 

   

   

   

   

   

DAY NAME LOT 

1 Shari Haucke 129 

1 Annette Gardoni 94 

2 Karen Stephens 156 

2 Rhonda Smaldino 155 

5 Bob Mayo 124 

7 Bonnie Harrison 40 

7 Dianna Stai 102 

8 Mike Kereluk 82 

8 Brenda Papenthien 27 

9 Sharon Stanley 202 

10 Pat Pederson 69 

13 Gary Horn 145 

13 Art Allen 71 

14 David Beyer 66 

18 Bob Chapin 131 

18 Sandy Baumstark 60 

18 Lori Johnson 141 

19 Jane Boudreau 179 

21 Don Baumstark 60 

22 Richard Raney 120 

23 Mary Clingan 87 

25 Mary Tietz 157 

28 Carole Hyder 174 

30 Fran LeVeque 62 
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If you’re thinking of selling your home in this market, be prepared. They are selling fast! 
It’s a Sellers Market and homes are selling so fast we cant even get our signs on them. 
We’d appreciate if you’d give us a chance to work for you.  Our commissions are 
competitive, we co-broke with other licensed and reputable dealers, and because I live in 
Desert Harbor, we are available 7 days a week to list and show your home.  We have a 
combined 35 years of experience in the industry and we know the local market, so we will 
sell your current home or find your dream home at the best possible market price.  Our 
mission is to provide a level of commitment to you beyond that found anywhere in our 
industry.  We’ll get you through the process with as little stress as possible, and make the 
experience a happy and smooth one. 
 
So whether you’re planning to sell or buy a home, please give us a call and a chance to work 
for you and do what we love and know best...TO LIST AND SELL YOUR HOME! 
 
Customers like you are the heart of our business, so join our long list of satisfied customers, 
and give us a call today. 
 
"Just a reminder that I continue to offer Notary services to all my neighbors in Desert Harbor as I have for over 17 
years"  

 

Thank you, 

Karen Majur  

480-250-2219 
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The newsletter committee neither endorses or approves any product or service 

DESERT  HARBOR  RESIDENTS  OFFER  SERVICES 

       

     

 NAME LOT SERVICE PHONE 

       

 Esther Lough 123 Puppy Sitting 480-288-8579 

 Jean Myers 44 Pet & House Sitting, Drive to Store, Doctor’s 714-746-1883 

   Office or Airport  

 Karen Majur 173 Sunshine Home Sales 480-250-2219 

 Karen Ayo 25 House cleaning, Elder care 480-383-9071 

 
Pat Pederson            
Ed Kelly 69 Hummingbird Homes, Inc. 480-832-6241 

 Elaine Granata 99 Hairdresser 860-922-3681 

 Wayne Miller 161 Tree & Bush Trimming, Yard Maintenance 480-688-6903 

   Weed Spraying  

 Ed Williams 176 Watch Repair & Watch Battery Replacement 480-558-1579 

   $4.00 Includes labor & cleaning  

 Carole Hyder 174 Coyote Home Sales 480-625-1650 

 Paula Barker 106 Notary Public 712-490-7118 
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INFORMATION 

GARBAGE  Picked up every Monday and Thursday morning (please don’t put your food 
   garbage out the night before because the Coyotes love to rip it open unless you 
   can put it in a garbage can with a lid on it).  The garbage truck can come as 
   early as 6:30 am. 
   If one of the following holidays falls on a Monday or Thursday the garbage will 
   be picked up one day later: 
   Independence Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day, New Year’s Day 
 
RECYCLE  We have two recycle dumpsters that are on the west side of the clubhouse  
   outside.  PLEASE NOTE CHANGE:  NO GLASS ITEMS. 
    
   There is a small container on the west side of the clubhouse that is 
   marked Aluminum Cans Only.  Please rinse cans and put in plastic bags. 
   Our club gets money for the aluminum cans. 
   Aluminum Cans Only, Nothing Else. 
 
MAIL   The mail person that delivers our mail will put the “red flag” up when he/she is 
   done.  If you have outgoing mail, just put it in the outgoing mail slots and it will 
   be picked up.   Please do not put the red flag up, let the mail person do it. 
 
WEB SITE  www.desertharboraz.net 
   You can find lots of information there including updates to our calendar 
 
NAME BADGES Custom made full color name badge with your name & lot number, $10.00. 
   Sign up sheet in clubhouse.  Connie Riter, lot #81, 315-657-3078 

FOOD BANK There is a cardboard box in the clubhouse marked “Food Bank”.  Please 
   bring non-perishable items to put in the box.  Please do not bring outdated 
   or expired items, we just have to throw them away. 
 
MEDICINE  You can drop off your old prescription medications at the Apache Junction 
DISPOSAL  Police Dept., 1001 N Idaho Rd., Monday through Thursday from 
   9:00 am to 5:00 pm 
 
 
 
DRIVERS LICENSE & TITLE-REGISTRATION 
   575 N Idaho Rd Ste 600 Apache Junction 85119  www.azdot.gov 
 
APACHE JUNCTION CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
   567 Apache Trail Apache Junction 85120  www.ajchamber.com 
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SEPTEMBER 2022 
SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

AM 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong           
 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
           
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10:00 Crafting 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
7am Golf 
            
 
 
 

6:30 Water 
Workout 
 
10 to 11:30 
Ping Pong 
 
 

 
 
 
10 to Noon 
Water V-Ball 
 
 
 

PM 
 
Poker 12:30 
 
 
 

 
 
1:30 Wii Bowling 
 
 
 
6:30  Bingo 
6:30  Billiards 

 
 
 
 
 
 
6:30 
Bean Bag 
 
 

 
12:00 noon 
Mexican Train 
 
 
 
6:00 Poker 
 

 
 
12:30-3:00 
Quilters 
 
 
6:00 Poker 
 
6:30 Billiards 
 

 
 
2:00 
  Genealogy 
 
5:00 
Happy Hour   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Poker 5:30 
 
 

    1 
 
10am BUNCO 

2 3 
 
9am 
Resident 
Meeting 

4 5 
 
Labor Day 
BBQ  
1:00 HH 
1:30 Food 

6 
 
12 Noon 
Ladies In Park 
Lunch 

7 8 
 
10:30am 
Cribbage 

9 10 

11 
 
 
 
4pm Football 
TV Clubhouse 

12 13 14 15 
 
10am BUNCO 

16 17 
 
Baked Potato 
4pm HH 
4:30 Food 
Whiskey Rush 
Band 6-9 

18 
 
 
 
 
4pm Football 
TV Clubhouse 

19 20 
 
11am Ladies 
Out of Park 
Lunch 

21 22 
 
10:30am 
Cribbage 

23 24 

25 
 
 
 
 
4pm Football 
TV Clubhouse 

26 27 28 
 
Poky Cocino 
Food Truck 
4:30-6:00 

29 
 
10am BUNCO 

30  


